
Pastor’s Notes 

 We are now embarking on the summer months as spring transitions 

into summer. Summer is a time of family gatherings, vacations, and 

reunions, and it is also a time when church attendance tends to slip. 

Don’t let that be the case for you this summer. The One Person we don’t 

need to take a vacation from is God! Before we unpack what is going 

to happen in June, let us take a look back at what transpired in May. 

May 7th - We had a special-called business meeting to set in motion 

the rebuilding/repairing of the church from the tornado. I would ask you 

to share with the maintenance committee any thoughts you have about 

what the front entrance of the church and/or the steeple should look like. 

I am grateful for the hard work of our Deacons, Trustees, and 

Maintenance Committee has done and is doing during the recovery 

from the tornado. Please keep the Maintenance Committee in your 

prayers as they lead the rebuilding/repairing efforts moving forward. 

May 11th - We recognized all the wonderful women in our church on 

Mother’s Day. Each woman received a small gift as a token of our 

appreciation for them and all they do.  

May 24th - We had a great time of service and fellowship while we 

“plarned”. I want to thank everyone who came and joined us for that 

event.  

May 25th - In our morning service, we paid honor to those who gave 

of their lives for the freedoms that we enjoy here in America as part of 

our morning Memorial Day Weekend service.  

There are a couple of events that are scheduled for June that I want to 

make you aware of.  

June 1st - We will be having a reception for Allan and Becky Houston. 

Becky will be retiring as our Church Pianist, as Allan and her will be 

relocating to North Carolina. Both of them have been a huge asset to 

our church and will be missed dearly. Please join us for this potluck 

meal following our morning service.  

June 15th - We will honor all the men in our church for Father’s Day 

during our morning worship service. There will be no evening service. 

June 22nd - There will be no evening service as we prepare for 

Vacation Bible School. 

June 23-25th - We will have Vacation Bible School from 11 A.M. to 

1:15 P.M.  Our theme this year is “Miracles of the Master” as we see 

how the miracles that Jesus performed can impact our lives. I want to 

encourage you if you can to be a part of this year’s Vacation Bible 

School. If you have any questions, please contact Beth Hanna. Note 

there will be no Wednesday prayer meetings on June 25th due to VBS. 

June 29th - We will have our 5th Sunday Singing, which is always a 

good time of singing and praising the Lord! 

So, the June calendar is pretty full - so mark those dates and we look 

forward to seeing you there! 

Bro. Troy 

Report for May 2025   

 

Average Attendance in Sunday School:           32                               

Average Offering:                     $ 5,861.50 

Annie Armstrong Offering to Date:       $    370.00 

 

Mark your calendars for 2025 VBS.  We’re scheduled for 
June 23rd – 25th, 11:00 am – 1:15 pm.  There is a signup 
sheet on the bulletin board for all those looking to work 
in this mission opportunity. 

 

 


